
Minister Yamashita receives a courtesy visit from Senior Lieutenant General Le Quy 

Vuong, the Deputy Minister of Public Security of Vietnam, on March 13, 2019.  

 

On March 13, 2019, Justice Minister Yamashita received a courtesy visit 

from Senior Lieutenant General Le Quy Vuong, the Deputy Minister of 

Public Security of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam. An overview of the visit 

is as follows. 

 

Justice Minister Yamashita welcomed Deputy Minister Vuong and stated 

that he was greatly honored to see the Deputy Minister again since they 

exchanged views when he visited Vietnam as Parliamentary Vice-Minister 

last August. In addition, Minister Yamashita stated that he would like to 

strengthen cooperative relations in legal affairs between the two countries. 

 

Minister Yamashita further encouraged high level participation from Vietnam 

in the 14th United Nations Congress on Crime Prevention and Criminal Justice 

(the Kyoto Congress), which is to be held in Kyoto in April 2020. 

 

 
Minister Yamashita (left) and Deputy Minister Vuong (right) 

 

 


